Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

April 2, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, April 2, 2018, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Commissioner Dan Gregory, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Highway Clerk Terri Clerk, Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Stacy Brown, Extension Educator; Sheri Bowling, Judge Lynne Ellis, Sheriff Travis Roush, Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held March 5, 2018 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, came before the Council to discuss several issues.  The Council would like to see the same 2 week work schedule that he submits to the Commissioners.  A lengthy discussed followed.  Superintendent Padgett and Commissioner Gregory updated the Council on the Community Crossings Grant and several other projects.  Commissioner Gregory suggested the County fund the Highway Departments health insurance instead the MVH fund.  

Brent Roberts, BF&S, submitted the Bridge Inspection report.  Roberts went through the report in detail and paid special attention to Bridge #58.  Bridge #58 needs to be replaced using federal aid funding.  Roberts went on to explain the application process for federally funded bridges.  Possible construction year would be 2022.  A discussion followed.  

Councilman Wininger made a motion to appoint August Bauer and Susan Brewer to the PTABOA.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Circuit Court, Other Services & Charges, Witness Fee’s-$10,000.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Judge Ellis submitted the Supplemental Public Defender Report.  Martin County received $91,356.74 in Public Defender reimbursement.  
Sheriff Travis Roush reported there are currently 70 inmates in the Security Center.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Jail, Personal Services, Corrections Officer-$19,000.  Councilman Gibson made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer, reported that he has picked up 13 stray dogs in the 1st quarter of 2018.  

Due to an error during budget hearings, Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from MVH, General & Undistributed, Supplies, Gas/Oil/Diesel-$90,000 Councilwoman Gee made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  
 Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve Amendment #1 to the Salary & Wage Ordinance for the additional Corrections Officer at the Jail.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the following transfer from General Fund, Auditor, Other Services & Charger, Postage-$500; Telephone-$100; Binding Records-$250; Conference-$200; Mileage-$200 and Travel Expenses-$200 to General Fund, Auditor, Capital Outlay-Computers-$1,450.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Courtney Hughet, Martin County Humane Society, submitted her quarterly report.  She also reminded the Council of the Humane Society Auction this Saturday at 6pm.  

Auditor Roush submitted the Tourism Report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

The Council set Budget Hearings for September 10th and 11th and Adoptions for October 1st.  

Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, congratulated Councilwoman McFeaters and Auditor Roush for completing the Economic Development Course held recently at French Lick Springs Resort.  

Stacy Brown, Extension Educator, submitted her letter of resignation.  Her last day at Martin County will be April 13th.  She thanked everyone for their support.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm with a motion made by Stiles seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, May 7, 2018.  
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